STEPHEN E. BARRAR, MEMBER 160TH LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

CAPITOL OFFICE:

18 EAST WING P.O. BOX 202160 HARRISBURG, PA 17120 PHONE: (717) 783-3038 FAX: (717) 787-7604

FISTRICT OFFICE: WILLOWBROOK SHOPPING CENTER

WILLOWBROOK SHOPPING CENTER 3358 CHICHESTER AVENUE, SUITE 13 BOOTHWYN, PA 19061 PHONE: (610) 485-7606 FAX: (610) 485-8277

E-MAIL. parep160@aol.com WEBSITE: www.stevebarrar.com



COMMITTEES:

TOURISM & RECREATIONAL DEVELOPMENT REPUBLICAN CHAIRMAN LIQUOR CONTROL JOINT LEGISLATIVE BUDGET & FINANCE

CAUCUSES:

ALTERNATIVE ENERGY AUTISM FIREFIGHTERS & EMERGENCY SERVICES LOCAL TAX REFORM VETERANS

MEMORANDUM

TO: All House Members

FROM: Representative Stephen E. Barrar

SUBJECT: Cosponsor Recognizing Nurse Anesthetists Week

DATE: January 3, 2011

I intend to introduce a resolution recognizing January 23 – 29, 2011 "National Nurse Anesthetists Week" in Pennsylvania.

Nurse Anesthetists were the first professional group to provide anesthesia in the United States and are the oldest recognized group of advanced practice registered nurse specialists.

According to the American Association of Nurse Anesthetists, more than two-thirds of all rural hospitals rely on CRNAs to provide anesthesia care, and without these advanced practice nurses, some 1,500 facilities would be unable to maintain trauma stabilization, surgical, and obstetrical capabilities, forcing many rural Americans to travel long distances for such services.

Please join me in recognizing Nurse Anesthetists. If you would like to cosponsor this resolution, contact Gina Buffington at 783-3038, or via Groupwise at gbuffing@pahousegop.com.

SEB/gb